
 
 
 
March 28, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mayors and Wardens: 
 
This has been a tremendously difficult 18 months for Nova Scotia as it relates to extreme 
weather events. We’ve endured generational hurricanes, wildfires and floods that have had a 
devastating impact on our communities and the residents we serve. 
 
Municipalities play a significant and key role in emergency preparedness, response and 
recovery. I want to acknowledge your leadership during these difficult events and thank you for 
your commitment to the response.  We know that climate change is causing more frequent and 
severe weather events, and as governments, we share a responsibility to work in collaboration 
to protect our communities. 
 
Historically, our emergency response has been very effective. But, with the increased intensity 
and frequency of events, we need to increase our capacity and strengthen our overall 
preparedness, response, and recovery.  
 
That is why today, our government tabled legislation that will establish a new provincial 
Department of Emergency Management https://news.novascotia.ca/en/2024/03/28/nova-scotia-
guard-new-department-will-improve-emergency-readiness. 

 
Once established, it is the intention that this new Department will have a mandate to lead, direct 
and support a coordinated, whole-of-government response to emergencies and transition to a 
culture of preparedness across the province.  
 
Within this new Department, we will work to strengthen our collaboration with communities and 
our partners across the province, like municipalities, so we are better prepared for the future.   
 
We are also launching the Nova Scotian Guard, which will be a group of individuals and 
organizations from across the province who will help communities during and after emergencies. 
The Nova Scotia Guard will include volunteers with speciality skills (such as firefighters), as well 
as other members of the public to fill a variety of roles depending on the emergency needs.  
 
Those interested in volunteering to help Nova Scotia be ready in the event of an emergency can 
let the Province know by completing the early registration form at: https://ns.211.ca/early-
registration-for-the-ns-volunteer-portal/. 
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The legislation introduced today also requires the support of our municipal partners.  In the 
months ahead, we look forward to working with you and speaking with you about regulations 
respecting the relationships between municipalities and regional emergency management 
offices; the provision of fire dispatch services through regional emergency management offices; 
the creation of vulnerable person registries and their implementation, as well as the 
development of a regional emergency alert system and the participation of municipalities in the 
system.  
 
This direction is built on significant engagement with Nova Scotians over the past year and 
focuses on three key areas: communication, coordination and volunteer management. 
 
Combined, these efforts will result in greater preparedness, impact and efficiency before, during 
and after any emergency. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Honourable John A. Lohr  
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing  
 
c:   Municipal Chief Administrative Officers 
 Juanita Spencer, Nova Scotia Federation of Municipalities 
 
 
 
 


